Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

October 2, 2013

Directors present: Barb Hegenbarth, Tammy Paulus, Ann Seago, Jim Riley, Diane McMahon, Kim Byom, Sarah Livermore and Renee Brenengen.
Directors absent: Becky Johnson, Troy White, Mike Happel and Kim Gorka.
Members Present:  Butch Halama (WHTL Radio) and Sharon Spahr (The Craft Barn).
Meeting was called to order at 7:38 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Diane M. made a motion to accept the report from September. Motion was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Barb H. made a motion to accept the September Treasurer’s reports. Motion was seconded by Renee B. and the motion was passed. 
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Diane M. commented that it was a successful season as all 17 vendor spots were assigned in 2013. 
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report.
Jim Riley introduced our guest visitor, Clarissa Erickson from the La Crosse Area Convention & Visitors Bureau. This organization was instrumental in bringing the Valkryie Run (July 2013) and the Open Air Classic (September 2013) through Galesville, so she was invited her to share the benefits of the Chamber becoming of LACVB. After her presentation, Sarah L. made a motion to join the LACVB at the $250 level. Barb H. seconded the motion and it carried. In addition to a website link of explorewisconsin.com, there is a weekly email blast “What’s Happening in the LaCrosse Area” that goes to 900 email addresses. The Board agrees it is time to put our welcome mat out. The LACVB is also hosting the Governor’s Conference on Tourism in 2015.
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

Ann S. reported that the mums at the A.A. Arnold House were purchased from our Farmers’ Market.
Organization & Membership:  
Renee B. proposed a restructuring of our membership dues to encourage participation from more individuals and nonprofit organizations. A motion was made by Diane M. to offer annual membership at the following levels: $20 for individual, $40 for nonprofit plus $30 for weblink on the Chamber site if desired and $70 for a business plus $30 for a weblink. This motion was seconded by Tammy P. and it carried. This restructuring reduces the individual membership fee from $40 to $20 and offers a new nonprofit category. 
Invites to our annual meeting which will be held at the A.A. Arnold House on Monday, October 28th, will be mailed out after the dinner menu and per plate cost is made available on 10/9.  

Promotion & Tourism: 
Renee reported that Apple Affair is on schedule.
Website:  
Sarah L. reported that the updated website is now live.
Other Business:
A. Barb Hegenbarth announced the Hometown Heroes Night will be held at the Mill road Banquet Center on Tuesday October 29th to honor our local Fire Departments. Ann S. made a motion to donate $200 to the event. It was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, December 4, 2013 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
Renee B. made a motion to adjourn. It was seconded by Tammy P. The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary

